School Community Council Meeting

Friday, February 11, 2022

Meeting started at 8:10 a.m.

Mrs. Elisha Applewhite took minutes of the meeting.

In Attendance: *Mrs. Sue Damm*, Principal, *Pashel Shorts*, Chairman, *Andrea Ambriz*, Vice Chairman, *Elisha Applewhite*, Secretary, *Pamela Foster*, Teacher Representative, *Claudio Torres*, Family School Collaboration Specialist, *Yaneli Morales*, Parent, *Maria Contreras*, Parent, *Gloria Fragoso*, Parent, *Afosay Kelo*, Parent, *Eduvigis Castro*, Parent, *Dee Tue*, Parent, *Julio Medina*, Parent, *Ana Ramos*, Parent, *Hector Hernandez*, Parent, *Maria Perez*, Parent

1. Read and approved last month's minutes.

2. Mid Year Data Review

- a. Mrs. Damm showed data of Mid-year Acadience reading scores. Compared these to previous year's.
- b. Discussed this year's Land Trust Goals and where Land Trust money is being spent
- c. Discussed where parents would like to see Land Trust money spent.
- d. Parents unanimously decided to keep same goal as previous year to spend Land Trust money to fund intervention program.
- e. Numerous parents have seen strong growth in their students and are grateful for the reading success the school is providing through instruction and intervention.
- f. 17/17 voted to continue with current Land Trust goal.

3. School Survey

- a. Mrs. Damm discussed District Survey that was sent to parents and asked for their support in completing it
- b. Mrs. Damm also discussed that students in grades 3-5 will be taking a school survey
- c. Mrs. Damm asked for feedback about possible survey questions to ask parents to be given at SEP Conferences in March. Parents gave their feedback about which questions they felt would be appropriate.

4. Drop off and Pick Up

- a. Parents raised safety concerns about drop off and pick up.
- b. Parents shared ideas about how to have parents slow down and use the appropriate lanes for pick up.
- c. It was mentioned that some parents create three lanes two for dropping off and one for driving through.
- d. It was discussed how we can get parents to follow the rules.
 - i. Suggested we pass out paper instructions like we did at the first of the year
 - ii. Send another e-mail outlining the expectations and stressing safety

5. Art Night

- a. Mrs. Foster shared about our upcoming Art Night on May 5th from 5:00 6:00
- b. Asked families if they would like to be a part of the committee and if any would like to volunteer to help.
- c. It was suggested that we send home more information about this for families to sign up to help later in the year closer to the event.
- 6. Adjourned meeting. Next meeting will be Friday, March 11, 8:00 a.m.